

## United States Department of State

Assistant Secretary of State for Economic, Energy, and Business Affairs

Washington, D.C. 20520 July 28, 2011

Ms. Natalie Bridgeman Fields Accountability Counsel 450 Mission Street Suite 302 San Francisco, California 94105

Dear Ms. Bridgeman Fields:

Thank you for your letter of July 23, containing ideas regarding the advisory board for the U.S. National Contact Point (US NCP) for the Organization for Economic Cooperation and Development Guidelines for Multinational Enterprises. We will review closely and give careful consideration to your views.

Your letter asserts that "many of the consensus recommendations of the ACIEP subcommittee were not adopted in the USNCP's new policies and procedures." I would like to note that our new procedures and practices for the USNCP took into account every one of the consensus recommendations of the ACIEP subcommittee and are substantially consistent with them.

I very much value the interest of our stakeholders regarding the activities of the US NCP.

Jose W. Fernandez

Sincerely,